WIGGENHALL ST. GERMANS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

The Parish Council Meeting was held on 16th November 2015 at Wiggenhall St Germans Memorial Hall,  
Wiggenhall St. Germans at 7.30pm. 
 

Present


Cllr R Funnell

Chair

Cllr M. Bunkall




Cllr A. Done




Cllr R Keale




Cllr M Peel











 
Mrs. Elaine Oliver            Clerk




0 Members of the Public

Cllr Funnell opened the meeting and informed those present that the meeting is being recorded 

A minutes silence was held in memory of David (Dusty) Wakefield.

1. APOLOGIES

Cllr S Ash

Cllr R Rawlings

Cllr J Van Dyke

Cllr P Williamson

2. PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME
Issues raised as follows:-

3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

No declaration of interests received. 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

4.1 Parish Council Meeting 19th October 2015 -adoption  The circulated Minutes from the Parish Council meeting 20th July 2015, were proposed for adoption by Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr Keal  and unanimously agreed.

4.2 Matters Arising
Cllr Funnell reported that the football field is OK and all is well with the new team.  He has replaced all the light bulbs with energy saving bulbs. 

It was reported that the issues raised about Sluice Road and Allen Close such as dropped kerbs and erupting vegetation were missed by the contractor and will be actioned by Highways in the new year. 

The training video for the defrib has arrived and the defrib is on its way.

5. TO CONSIDER REQUESTS FROM THE YOUTH
There was no one representing the youth although an invitation had been extended to them.  Cllr Peel reported they had requested 2 goal posts in the middle rather than the kick board suggested last meeting.  
It was confirmed that grants should be applied for via the Parish Council and not the village hall committee.

6. TO DISCUSS PROVISION OF A BUS SHELTER IN SLUICE ROAD
It was reported that a quotation had been received from Able to pick up the free bus stop, store it and install it for £800.  On a proposal from Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr Keal this was agreed.

The Clerk reported she is waiting for confirmation by the BCKLWN that planning permission is not needed and they are happy for the shelter to be placed on their land. 
7. TO DISCUSS THE FUTURE OF THE VILLAGE MAGAZINE
On a proposal by Cllr Peel, seconded by Cllr Keal it was agreed to issue the village magazine only twice a year and make it larger and items of interest.  The Council agreed to supply content for this with maybe profiles of each Cllr.  It was agreed to standardized payments to the 1st April and not have payments throughout the year. 

8. FINANCE

8.1 Approval of Payment of invoices August/September
Copies of the above had been distributed to Cllrs and payment was proposed by Cllr Done seconded by Cllr Keal, unanimously agreed. The bank reconciliation was duly noted.
8.2 To receive External auditors report

It was reported the annual return had been received.  The only comment made was that the internal audit should report before the council agrees the return.
9. CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence as follows:-

E Truss


Monthly Newsletter 

On file

F D Bridgeman

Copy letter to N C C 

On file

10.         PLANNING



10.1 
Planning to consider 


10.2
Planning Decisions taken since last meeting: 


15/01543/F  Construction of menage and fencing at land to rear of 104 St Peters 



Road



NO OBJECTIONS
10.3        Planning Decisions notified by Borough Council – None received  
11          COUNCILLORS REPORTS
It was proposed by Cllr Funnell to give £50 to the chapel for the meetings held in the school room. This was unanimously agreed. 
Cllr Peele reported that grass approach by the bridge at the hairdressers needed attention. 

Cllr Done reported that the SAM had reported speeds of 40-50mph on Fitton Road, which has a speed limit of 30mph.  80 and 75mph has also been recorded. 

Saddlebow and Sluice road also has issues with speed and it was agreed to gather the data over the next 12 months and report it to the police.  Cllr Done was thanked for all his work on this.
Cllr Bunkall reported rubbish had been deposited but has since been cleared on the lane up to the river bank.
There are also hedge cuttings on the back road by Golden Ball farm. 

12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
January 18th – Budget meeting 
Meeting closed at 9.00
Signed____________________________Date_____________________________
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